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Ballard, Utah 84066
Phone: (435) 722-3393

e-mail: ballcity@ubtanet.com
Water District Meeting
February 15, 2022, 5:30 pm
MINUTES
Item
1) CALL WATER BOARD MEETING TO ORDER

· Welcome and Roll Call – 

Chairman Mark Reidhead welcomed all in attendance and called roll. Those in attendance are Board Members Robert Abercrombie, Andrew Ercanbrack, Ronnie Rich, Jesse Danley, Secretaries Anissa McDonald and Kaelyn Meyers.

· Prayer – Ronny Rich
· Pledge of Allegiance - was said by all present.
2) APPOINT WATER BOARD CHAIRMAN –
After a brief discussion regarding the appointment of a Water Board Chairman for the year 2022 in the Water District, Board Member Jesse Danley nominated Mark Reidhead.

Motion was made by Board Member Jesse Danley to appoint Mark Reidhead as chairman through the year 2022. 2nd by Board Member Andrew Ercanbrack. All in favor.
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3) UPDATE ON NEW WATER & SEWER CONNECTIONS –
Secretary Kaelyn Meyers updated the board on who has been approved for water connections for this year so far, including 3 for UBAOG for self-help housing in Hidden Valley Subdivision. 3 for Clate Miller, 2 on 1000 North and 1 on 2500 East. Bennie Cifuentes bought water connection. Beverly Safely bought a water connection. Tyson Duncan will be tying into our main line and was already approved along with one that was already approved for the Montez creek area. 
There was a discussion regarding the water shortage that we experienced last year and maybe holding up on giving more connections until we see what this year brings. 

Engineer Craig Nebeker stated that the shortage of water we experienced last year was due to the supplier having problems with their lines. This summer we will have an additional source of water along with the water coming from the tribe. He stated that the Tribe did upgrade their water source along with a continuing of upgrading their line that are old and bad. With those changes we should be able to keep up with what is needed in Ballard. Craig Nebeker feels that there is no need of limiting the connections because we are only using about half of what is contracted with the tribe. There is plenty of water to use for expansion in Ballard. 
Board Member Ronny Rich still is concerned that in the summertime at his house they have next to no water pressure and that has been going on for 4 or 5 years. Ronnie is a little on the protective side as to how many new water connections are given out.
Craig Nebeker suggested that we look at other options and suggested that we could maybe put in a pump that would help with the homes up on the hill. This is something that Craig would have to engineer to see what and where a pump might help. 
Mark stated another way would be to go higher on the tribe’s line and tie into the lines in Montez Creek. Craig Nebeker will work on this and put some scenarios in our master plan with a cost associated.
It was decided that we not put a limit on water connections in the city limits, only up above the tank in Montez creek area.
It was decided that we continue to let Ben Mower run the model and approve the connections when they come in. Chairman Mark Reidhead will speak with Ben Mower about getting a report occasionally that will let the board know where we stand.

4) 1500 EAST WATERLINE UPDATE –
Engineer Eric Major stated that the bid opening for the 1500 E. Waterline Project was scheduled to be done today but has been rescheduled until March because of some detail changes to the bid process.  There were a few extensions to the bid project, and we felt that this was needed for the contractors that are interested. March 8 will be the bid open with the bid approval scheduled for the March Water Board Meeting.
5) 2022 CAPITOL IMPROVEMENT LIST – 
Chairman Mark Reidhead went over the current 1-year, 2022 capital improvement list. The changes that were discussed at a previous meeting were discussed. Craig Nebeker suggested we change the list to include Upper Zone System upgrade 2.5 million, 2-mile water pipeline 2 million, 1 mile sewer pipeline 1 mil, fire hydrant project 200,000, take off the water master plan. Any other items we might need done in the future Craig Nebeker will add this to the master plan list.
Board Member Bob Abercrombie stated that we need to have Ben Mower put on a rotation to open and cycle the fire hydrants in the city more. Chairman Mark Reidhead mentioned that Lou Feigt has retired, and we should probably look at replacing Lou as soon as we can. Ben Mower spoke with Mayor Bob Abercrombie and suggested that within a couple of months we need to replace him. 
6) OPEN & PUBLIC MEETING ACT TRAINING –
Board Member Bob Abercrombie presented the Open & Public Meetings Act Training to the Water Board Members. 

Those in attendance and completed the training include Board Members Mark Reidhead, Bob Abercrombie, Andrew Ercanbrack, Ronny Rich, and Jesse Danley.
7) ENGINEERING UPDATES –
Updates listed above
8) REVIEW & CORRECT MINUTES – 
· January 18, 2022
Motion was made by Board Member Jesse Danley to approve the Minutes of January 18, 2022, as written. 2nd by Board Member Andrew Ercanbrack. All in favor.
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9) FOLLOW-UP ON PAST MINUTES

No follow up at this time
10) FINANCES:  Checks, Statements, Reports and Budget
Finances were gone over and approved.
11) ADJOURN WATER BOARD MEETING
Motion was made by Board Member Jesse Danley to adjourn Water Board Meeting at 6:50 p.m. 2nd by Board Member Andrew Ercanbrack. All in favor.
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